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Transition Team Minutes
June 17, 2009
4:30pm – 6:00pm

900 Grant Street—NW HR Conference Room 
TT Attendees:  Margaret Bobb, Jeff Buck, Rob Gould, Bart Muller, Kristin Waters, Deb Cunningham,

Presenters:  Karen Flick, Robyn Fergus, Sylvia Toy, Dennis Wolfard.
Absent:  Brett Fuhrman, Cal Hosman, Henry Roman, Mike Lund, Ann Christy
I. Review agenda (Deb Cunningham)
Action Items:
II. Approve May 20 meeting minutes (Margaret Bobb).   Rob Gould moved to approve, Bart Muller seconded.  Approved.
III. Review Hard to Staff policy 

a. Match job requirements to teacher qualifications – Math (Karen, Robyn) 
Discussion:  HR has moved the bar higher wrt 6th, 7th, and 8th grade math.  Asking TT to align H2Staff incentive with new policy.  Anyone with any 6th grade math class on their schedule is getting the bonus currently.  Some have the elementary qualification.   HOUSSE doesn’t make them highly qualified but makes them federally compliant.  Can teach 7th and 8th grade as a generalist.  
38 people impacted by the policy change.  These teachers received an email on 5/29 informing them of the requirements to be highly qualified.

Concerns:  Jeff – short notice to get qualifications.  TT has always taken care to provide adequate notice of changes.  Margaret – short notice means teachers may have missed an opportunity to move to another school.  Robyn – open staffing policy gives teachers the opportunity to move schools with the approval of both principals.  The TT doesn’t believe this mitigates the lack of notice.  
Email was sent late in the school year because we just discovered this issue. Work with Student Services to align payment of SSPs to position requirements and teacher qualifications, we discovered this issue for math.  Some SSPs will lose their incentive next year if their licensure/endorsements are not upgraded.  This is okay because Bonnie Soman has been working with the parties impacted.
Margaret Bobb moved to approve the change to math policy for awarding the H2Staff incentive with the stipulation that DPS delays implementation until 2010-’11 for existing teachers under contract (38 teachers impacted).  Bart Muller seconds. 
Action:  Dennis  will update the email to the 38 and begin draft of official DCTA communication.

b. Policy change – treat some Child Find Positions like MAST (Sylvia Toy).
Sylvia presented an organization chart highlighting the Child Find tracks, the job functions moving from MAST to Child Find outlined the role. Child Find is responsible for evaluations year round.  Many of the families served as Spanish speakers.  The job postings now require bilingual skills.  

Bart moved to approve the request in alignment with ProComp policy:  If the position is posted as an ELA-S position requiring the SLP and continues to be designated as an ELA-S position, the H2Staff incentive is paid.  The motion was seconded by Rob Gould.
c. Earn >1 FTE x H2Staff incentive (Deb)
1) Center Program Full Time vs Itinerant (center program as a Hard to Serve location)

2) Math, MAST and ELA-S

Discussion:  For Center Programs, we are paying a teacher who spends 100% of their time at the center less than the one comes in as an itinerant who is H2Staff already due to their job requirements and qualifications. 
The TT reviewed the history of previous decisions:

1. Desire to view Centers as part of the school (no separate H2Serve designation).

2. Acknowledgement that we do pay > 1 FTE for ELA-S & Math

Conclusion:  There are some inequities, but fewer than if we changed the policy.  We will leave H2Staff incentive payments as they are.
d. Policy statement revision  (Deb).  No policy change needed.  The proposed policy is no different than the previous policy, so is not needed.
e. Review number of vacancies for SSPs, ELA-S next January? (Deb) After discussion, the TT concluded we consider vacancies when we look at H2Staff positions in the fall.  Historically, there was a distinction between itinerants who work with students and those who do not.
Information Items:

IV. Vision policy decision for 2009-10 (Margaret).  Trouble shooting team met w/ Bonnie.  Agreed that vision specialist should be paid retro to 2007-’08 because the teacher had the qualifications.  
V. Trust Board’s income report/assumptions (Deb).  Group reviewed the assumptions used to manage in year cash flows.
VI. Update on Opt in window 5 (Dennis): 146 inquiries, 41 meetings, 15 opted in.  Window closes 6/30.
VII. UCD revised scope and timelines- Move due date in ProComp agreement from November 2009 to November 2010 (Deb).  Margaret Bobb expressed a concern that decisions s/b based on data, meaning management should not make substantive changes to the program without more data.  We need to stay the course with ProComp.   

Action:  Follow-up w/ Henry about an MoU for the DCTA agreement.
VIII. Additional school for Hard-to-Serve policy.  Rishel’s Mathematics and Science Leadership Academy (school 189) serves K-2. (Deb).  Treat this new school as we treated Kunsmiller:  look at October 2009 count to determine FRL% and H2Serve status.  Pay retro if designated H2Serve. 

The meeting adjourned at 5:58pm.

